Town of Eden

71 Old Schoolhouse Rd

Eden Mills, VT  05653

Minutes of Special Selectboard Meeting

October 12, 2018
The Eden Selectboard held a special meeting on October 12, 2018 at the MRGP Grant site on East Hill Rd. at 7:30AM.  Present at the meeting were:  Ricky Morin, Adam Degree, Ryan Morin, Julie Gates, Larry Horner, Jim Ryan (State Municipal Road Program Coordinator), Rob Moore (LCPC) and Tracey Morin.
Ricky opened the meeting at 7:30AM.  

Starting at 1328 East Hill Rd (the top of the road segments to be reviewed), past history of work completed, problems from development, land contour, road grade problems of natural flow of water, and resident complaints were discussed along with ideas of how to address to meet MRGP requirements and town policy on drive access and culvert replacement.  Rob made notes on the segments and work to be done.  During this process, due to recent rains, it was possible to see that an intermittent stream flowing from the Leriche property, jumped to the edge of the town highway before changing its course back onto the Gates property (1202 East Hill Rd).  Work at the section of road where the intermittent stream runs alongside is different in that work along streams falls under different rules/regulations.  At 8:20, Julie Gates and Larry Horner joined the meeting to talk about water they felt was coming from the town highway and causing damage to their drive access.  They were shown that this water is not from the highway but from the intermittent stream.  They were shown from tracks in the gravel road how the road was dispersing runoff as it was designed to do into the town ditch system.  Julie was advised to contact ANR’s Chris Brunellle to visit her property and provide insight in to how the intermittent stream which crosses her property can be addressed to prevent further erosion at her drive way.  During this discussion, all agreed that work would not take place until Spring, 2019; the town when doing its MRGP work will fix the entrance to Julie’s drive by repositioning the existing culvert at the proper depth and making any grade adjustments; Julie agreed she would take care of the work needed to address the intermittent stream crossing working with and following guidance from ANR’s Chris Brunelle;  both parties (town and Gates) will discuss with Chris Brunelle repositioning/resizing the turnout berm above the Gates property.  Tracey will contact Chris Brunelle and get back to Julie with a time for all parties to meet.
Rob Moore will work with Jim Ryan on the design and cost estimate reaching out to Eden for cost per foot of stone line ditching of past projects.
Meeting adjourned at 10:30AM.  
Unapproved minutes

Tracey Morin
Town Administrative Assistant
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